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Managing chronic
kidney disease

The June editorial1 makes it clear what
the authors feel the responsibilities of
primary care are in the management of
CKD.
May I be allowed to list the

responsibilities of secondary care and
policy makers?

1.CKD came out of nowhere for most
GPs. We still have inadequate
information about it. Why is it called a
disease when really it is more like a sign
of end organ damage? GPs treat
retinopathy related to diabetes and
hypertension. Is this not a
nephropathy?

2.Outcomes: I am not interested that the
hazard ratio (HR) for death is 1.8 alone.
The HR for bowel cancer if you eat
pepper on your food is much the same.
My understanding is that the causation
link between CKD and heart disease has
yet to be established and deaths in
patients with CKD tend not to be from
atheromatous disease. Is that right?

Can we be sure that screening for
CKD and then treating patients as high
risk of CHD will really make a difference?
What I need to know are some real
figures, such as the number needed to
treat. At every meeting I have attended
no nephrologist has been able to tell me
how many patients I will need to treat for
their CKD stage III to save a life. I know
they are at greater risk of dying. It is
whether we can do anything to change
that. Not one nephrologist has had the
answer. Perhaps you do?
I now have some experience of

managing CKD and it seems to me that
there are two main groups:

bother. I am suggesting that good
medicine required thought, evidence, and
discussion. We are partners as you say.
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If I were to invent a new disease, I would
want to give it a name that would grab
peoples’ attention. I may use the example
of the evangelical preacher, whose
common strategy is to find words with
strong emotional resonance and then
juxtapose them. Chronic Kidney Disease.
Brilliant.
Your editorial by Brady and

O’Donoghue1 is commendably full of talk
of holism and encouraging patients to
take ownership of their problem. Before,
however, I empower one in 10 of my
patients to take irreversible ownership of
this terrifying label, I feel I ought to at
least question both the appropriateness of
eGFR as a screening test and the
evidence for improved outcomes in earlier
diagnosis. I keep typing both into GoogleTM

and the results so far aren’t good.
Perhaps the faith of the evangelist

should be enough for me?
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• The first is the patient who has
borderline CKD III. One month it is 54
the next >60, and I look back through
their 10 years of records and find their
creatinine was even worse 5 years ago.
These make the majority of my patients
and are creating enormous levels of
work (and worry). Have the opportunity
costs of CKD screening been taken into
account? Do you have figures for what
they are? Does treating these
aggressively make any difference? I
need some good research to be
convinced.

• The second is the patient with the
declining estimated glomerular filtration
rate. These patients are needles in the
haystack. Of 10 000 patients in the
practice I can expect very few. These
need monitoring and having the burden
of iatrogenic poisons lifted and properly
treated and monitored. I think all GPs
understand this will prevent many
suddenly coming to dialysis (but not all,
and I hope nephrologists will stop their
‘tut-tutting’ every time they see a patient
that the GP has ‘missed’).

I was at the Kings Fund recently when
the QOF targets for blood pressure
management in CKD came up. A
professor from Birmingham, I think, said
how surprised she was that this target
was not being hit. Yet the target is very
tough, and most hypertension studies
(ASCOT for example) show even in the
environment of a study a minority of
patients hit this level of target.
GPs’ primary role is to be the patient

advocate, and to ensure we do the best
for them. Many of us are not yet
convinced that good data supports NICE
guidance that was based largely on
consensus among nephrologists with little
experience of primary care.
I am not suggesting that GPs don’t
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